

6800 North High Street Worthington, Ohio 43085-2692

Telephone: (614) 841-1918

Fax: (614) 841-1299 Toll Free: (800) 282-3014

R. Sean Grayson President

Marcia Knox First Vice President

Eddie W. Lawson Secretary-Treasurer

Julie M. Albers Recording Secretary

Vice Presidents

Akron Sheila Fambro Vonda Johnson

Athens John Ackison Patricia Waller

Cincinnati Emily Bell Christopher McDonald

> Cleveland Valisa Calaway Bonnie Perry

Columbus Kenneth Haynes Angela Williams

> Dayton Jeffrey Hasty Kelly Yeaney

Toledo Donald D. Czerniak Randy V. Desposito

Youngstown Thomas R. Connelly Pamela S. Shelton

> At-Large Traci R. Poellinitz

Retiree Sandra Coutcher Floyd E. Wright

Trustees William Brown Ramon J. Mendoza, II Todd Rogers May 17, 2023

## Senate Workforce and Higher Education Committee Senate Bill 83 Opponent Testimony

Robert A. Davis, Political & Legislative Director

Good Morning Chairman Cirino, Vice Chair Rulli, Ranking Member Smith, and members of the Senate Workforce and Higher Education Committee. My name is Robert Davis, and I am the Political & Legislative Director of AFSCME Ohio Council 8; the union that represents more than 33,000 individuals that are employed in both the public and private sectors in Ohio and West Virginia. Their employers include municipalities, counties, public hospitals, K-12 public schools, and institutions of higher learning. I am submitting this written testimony to voice our organization's strong opposition to Senate Bill 83; legislation that would, among other things, strip away a fundamental right of workers in Ohio; the right to strike.

Since the passage of Ohio's collective bargaining law in 1983, individuals that are employed in the public sector in Ohio have had the ability to bargain collectively over wages, hours, and conditions of employment with their employer. This has led to not just better wages for workers, but also safer workplaces and better employee/employer relationships. Prior to the passage of the law, Ohio's saw an average of 50 – 70 public sector strikes per year. Since that time Ohio has seen a substantial decline in work stoppages and an overall improvement in both employer and employee satisfaction. However, there comes a time when workers and management can reach an impasse where an agreement cannot be met and therefore there must be tools available for both sides to use.



The ability for a worker to withhold their labor is the sole tool that workers possess to avoid being totally at the mercy of their employer. It helps in driving more positive contract negotiations whereby employers will not experience a disruption in the services they provide, and employees will not experience a loss in pay due to the "No work, No pay Principle."

Please know that while it is not the desire of members of our union to have to strike to achieve equitable pay, benefits, and respect on the job, the ability to strike is an indispensable part of the collective bargaining procedure. It provides workers with the opportunity to have input in the creation of rules that govern the workplace, and any diminishing of this right weakens the entire collective bargaining process.

Chairman Cirino, Vice Chair Rulli, Ranking Member Smith and members of the committee, we hope that you give our concerns with Senate Bill 83 outlined in this written testimony thoughtful consideration and we stand ready to respond to any questions or concerns you may have. Thank you.